Submission no: 75

Attachment G
Received: 10 August 2003


Campus View – 13 June 2003
An Open Letter to the Minister

Over the past three weeks I have commented on aspects of the higher education reform through the budget process and I have tried to provide a balanced view, withholding comments on the financial effect on UNE until we had done some modeling. We now have done so, and therefore I am writing this Open Letter to the Minister.

My dear Minister,
Throughout the process of the higher education review last year you assured me, us, of your concern for regional universities and students from rural and regional Australia. I was very pleased to see your promise to help regional universities come true in the budget via a regional loading. And I was equally pleased that you acknowledged the additional burden country students have in accessing university study by establishing the Commonwealth Learning Scholarships. Thank you for that. Of course, most universities will benefit from the Scholarships, rural and regional students are not restricted to regional universities, and neither should they. 
Now that we have done our analysis of the proposed Commonwealth Course Contribution scheme we find that in 2005 we will lose about $ 1.8 million on the new discipline profile funding and another $ 2 million on the loss of differential funding for coursework postgraduate enrolments.

The regional loading of 7.5 % on fulltime internal students helps to plug that hole by approximately $1.41 million – but the regional loading was intended to give us additional money, not to compensate for reduced course funding. The enhanced nursing and education funding adds about $ 950 000, but again, this funding, too, was intended to make nursing and education studies more attractive and to ensure the quality of teaching.
We will be still short in 2005 close to $1.5 million.

Hence UNE will be worse off following this budget, not better. We will be going backwards instead of forwards and this, clearly, is of very great concern to us.

We also realize that the regional loading is only ‘indicative’ and therefore worry greatly that the lobbying of other universities might change the parameters of the proposed scheme leaving the real regional and rural universities with even less help.

My dear Minister, surely you had expected that universities like UNE would be better off not worse off following the review and the budget.

May we, please, discuss how we might get to that position? 
We remain committed to providing our students with a quality education and our communities with well educated graduates and our research and consulting expertise.
Yours sincerely,

Ingrid Moses
